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Old Oak Primary School Update  

Thursday 28th March, 2024 

Dear families,  

It’s been a busy term, full of exciting visitors, trips and lots of hard work in 

classrooms. As we now begin the Easter Holidays, we hope everyone has a chance 

to refresh and relax ready for Summer Term, which is always a fun and action-

packed few months.  

*LAUNCH EVENT – FAMILY HUB EVENT – WEDNESDAY 24th APRIL* 
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*CLASS PHOTOS – TUESDAY 16th APRIL*  

On Tuesday 16th April, we will have a photographer in school to take class photos. 

Please ensure children are sent to school in their uniform and ready to have their 

photograph taken with their classmates. Photos will be available to purchase 

shortly afterwards.  

 

*MINI LONDON MARATHON FAMILY FUN RUN –  

FRIDAY 19th APRIL:  1.30pm - 3.00pm* 

The London Marathon is fast approaching and Miss McCartney is aiming to 
complete the course this year, in aid of Crisis UK homeless charity. 

We will be having a family fun run on the scrubs on Friday 19th April and we invite 
everyone to join! A 2.6 mile course will be mapped out and children and adults can 
complete as much or as little of the distance as they wish – costumes encouraged!  

Key Stage 1 and 2 parents, please meet us on the scrubs behind the Community 
Centre on the day – it will be well signposted. EYFS parents, please meet in the 
EYFS playground a little later, at 2pm, to support the class walking over. All 
children will have received a fundraising envelope today, in which they can collect 
any sponsors in the form of loose change. A donations, big or small, are much 
appreciated.  Children can return the envelope week beginning 15th April to 
receive a squishy from our lucky dip and know that the money is going to help 
those in need. Miss McCartney’s fundraising page can be found here: 

Crisis UK: Iona's page (enthuse.com) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://2024tcslondonmarathon.enthuse.com/pf/iona-mccartney
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*SPID THEATRE’S FAR FAR AWAY PROGRAMME: HOMECOMING*  
April 16 - July 16 2024 

Key Stage 2 have been lucky to work with SPID (Social, Progressive, 
Interconnected, Diverse) Theatre group this term, with each class taking part in an 
expressive arts workshop. SPID are offering a FREE programme, starting soon! 

‘Homecoming’ is a free 12-week after-school program for 8-13 year olds. Using 
different art forms we will investigate together the meaning of “Third Place”. 
‘Third Place’ is a term coined by sociologist Ray Oldenburg in 1982 and refers to 
spaces where people spend time between the 'first place' of home and the 'second 
place' of work or school. 

This upcoming block will have arts and crafts, movement and dance, devising and 
poetry, voted most popular by previous participants of the Far Away programme. 
The last session will be a 'Showing' day where we invite friends and family of the 
participants to come and witness what the children have been working on. 

Sessions will take place at Ladbroke Grove W10, from 4.45 PM to 6.15 PM every 
Tuesday. Free snacks are provided. To register your child for this free 12-week 
programme email youth@spidtheatre.com or call us on 07903861674.   

*HOLIDAY CAMPS – EASTER 2024 

Please find a message from our colleagues who organise Hammersmith & Fulham's 
Spring Spectacular Holiday Food and Activities programme, which is running during 
the Easter holidays. 

We are delighted to be hosting camps at Latymer's playing fields in Wood Lane and 

here at Latymer Upper School, King Street. The camps are free of charge for 

children eligible for pupil premium, and some camps also have paid places 

available. Children should live in Hammersmith & Fulham.  

QPR Community Trust - Football, Sport and Holiday Food at Latymer Upper 

School Playing Fields, Wood Lane, London W12 

https://book.plinth.org.uk/calendar/5ZdOKXUTLe8PtJqQJULC?filter={%22orgIds%2

2:[%22Vdn1OfPQg5EOR0dAGGQp%22]} 

https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=23fe561e8cb38367&q=1-68,+Ladbroke+Grove+W10&stick=H4sIAAAAAAAAAONgVuLUz9U3MM4pKDZexCphqGtmoaPgk5iSVJSfnargXpRflqoQbmgAABv1mYwoAAAA&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjIhd2VrvSEAxXgZ0EAHY8dCawQmxMoAXoECEkQAw
mailto:youth@spidtheatre.com
https://book.plinth.org.uk/calendar/5ZdOKXUTLe8PtJqQJULC?filter=%7b%22orgIds%22:%5b%22Vdn1OfPQg5EOR0dAGGQp%22%5d%7d
https://book.plinth.org.uk/calendar/5ZdOKXUTLe8PtJqQJULC?filter=%7b%22orgIds%22:%5b%22Vdn1OfPQg5EOR0dAGGQp%22%5d%7d


4 
 

Let Me Play Action Holiday Programme at Latymer Upper School, King St London 

W6 

https://book.plinth.org.uk/e/9JOviaLFvbQRWyXLT7pU 

 

*CHILDCARE SURVEY – H&F: PLEASE COMPLETE* 

The childcare team at H&F have asked us to circulate this form about childcare in 
the borough for under 5’s and for school age. The survey should only take 5 
minutes to complete and will help to inform planning around the expansion of 
wraparound childcare in the borough. Thank you for taking the time to do this.  

The survey can be found here and is completely anonymous. 
 
*DANCE WEST FREE EASTER CLUB* 

Join Dance West this Easter for a FREE holiday club for children aged 5-11. Children 
can take part in the fun and diverse dance classes led by the friendly Dance West 
staff. Please see the attached flyer for details on how to sign up.  

 

* DATES FOR THE DIARY* 
 

Tuesday 16th April: School reopens to pupils  

Tuesday 16th April: Class photos 

Friday 19th April: Mini London Marathon on Wormwood Scrubs 

 

Have a peaceful and restful weekend, 

 

Mr Brown and Mrs Beardsworth 

 

 

https://book.plinth.org.uk/e/9JOviaLFvbQRWyXLT7pU
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=FcHYUH-3lUOjujtAfK8NiE3lB84IrvtNp9mChbJI-vdUNllCSEkxTDZERUo4QUxHSUhWUFRZR0RTWC4u


5 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6 
 



7 
 

 


